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From the Editor 

In 2007 Peter Skerratt took over as Editor of  News 

and Views and transformed it into a vibrant colourful 

magazine. As with the magazine he brought colour 

into the lives of many people, not just ICFR mem-

bers, through his involvement with Rotary. Many of 

us will have very fond memories of rallies organised 

by Peter and Sylvia or attending rallies in which they 

were involved. It was with great regret and sadness 

that we received the news of his death. We have lost 

a good friend. 

My first duty as new editor of News and Views is to say a 

big thank you to Gerard Turley for producing and improv-

ing our magazine during his three years as editor. His ex-

cellent work has further helped to bring our magazine into 

the 21st century competing favourably with the best on 

the market. I must also give a personal thank you to 

Gerard for all his help to me in handing over the editorôs 

job. 

Gerard has also introduced the electronic version of the 

magazine which has been well received by many of the 

membership and has gone a long way in reducing publica-

tion and postage costs. 

Following Gerard is a daunting task and I hope I can 

reach his high and exacting standards. 

Elsewhere in the magazine you will read of a previous 

editorôs escapades 36 years ago, producing ñInternational 

Caravanning Fellowship of Rotarians Newsò, as our mag-

azine was called in those days. How times have changed, 

especially in the field of technology. 

I must also thank Colin Bradford for all the help and en-

couragement he has given me in producing the summer 

News and Views and in particular for designing the stun-

ning front cover. I hope you approve. 

The closing date for copy for the winter edition will be 

31st October. But PLEASE e-mail items to me as soon as 

you have them ready. Home rally reports up to 300 words 

please, Overseas rally reports can be longer, and remem-

ber your photographs. 

Whilst writing this piece many people, all over the coun-

try, maybe some ICFR members amongst them, are re-

covering from a severe battering by wind, rain and high 

tides. The clean up operation, although progressing, will 

take many months to complete. But whatever the weather 

we can all bask in the warmth of Rotary caravanning fel-

lowship. 

John Hackney, ICFR Editor 

 

 

Advertisements in News and Views 

Includes a link on ICFR website as sponsor 

Rates: Full Page  Ã200.00 per Edition                     
 (297mm x 210mm) 

  Half Page  Ã110.00 per Edition                        
 (135mm x 190mm) 

     Quarter Page  Ã120,00 for two Editions             
 (135mm x 95mm) 

       Eighth Page  Ã80.00 for two Editions              
 (135mm x 47.5mm) 

Advertisements will be in colour; artwork must be 
supplied in jpeg or PDF format. Payment due with 
order. 

Enquiries/Advertisements to:    

 John Hackney Editor, News and Views     

 Tel: 01341 250534 Mob: 07702 107717                     

 johnhackney@live.co.uk 

Closing Date Copy and Adverts 

31st October 2014 

 

Views expressed in the articles in News and Views are 

those of the contributors and not necessarily those of 

ICFR or of the Editor. 

When following any advice or instructions given in 

News and Views you should apply common sense and 

not attempt any action which could put you or others 

in danger. 
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Obituary 

Peter Skerratt  - President ICFR 2013 - 2014 

Paul Harris Fellow 

1941 - 2014  

Peter was one of 10 children who in their early years lived in Totten-
ham hence his allegiance to Spurs. He enjoyed sports of all types and 
was an Officer in the Boys Brigade. 

Peter met Sylvia when he was 19 and they married two years later, sub-
sequently having  two children Craig and Tracy. 

Peter had a number of jobs including being a fishmonger, eventually 
becoming an Insurance man on his bike which he loved.  Sometime lat-
er he joined the Kalamazoo organisation taking early retirement some 
28years later. 

He Joined South Woodham Ferrers Rotary Club in 1993 and was a very 
active member of the Community Services Committee dealing with the 
townôs  annual Firework Show and  

also starting a annual Swimathon which is now in its 10 year. Peter was 
also very committed to Stoke Awareness week. For his work in the 
community he was awarded his Paul Harris Fellowship. He was also a 
Past President of the club. 

In 1994 Peter and Sylvia joined ICFR.  

Peter admitted to being slightly accident prone. At the Bridgend AGM in 2003 Peter and Sylvia were leav-
ing early from the site when his caravan parted from the car with a great bang coming to the attention of 
all. 

He ran his first Rally at Rettendon in July 2004 and also that year he took Charlotte and Rachel his two 
granddaughters to the Family Rally for the first time. It was also in 2004 that the Thursford Rally began 
and from the start Peter always organised the entertainment on site.  His love of music being a great asset.                                                                                                                

In his District 1080/1240 he often ran Rallies or was Booking Officer for them, eventually becoming Dis-
trict Chairman. 

The Rallies he organized for the Fellowship were invariably well attended because of his and Sylviaôs gift 
for hospitality. 

Peter became Editor of our magazine in 2007 introducing full colour and instigating paid adverts helping 
to defray rising expenses. Layout of the magazine was important to him as was putting in his own style of 
humour thus Caravan Jack appeared. 

Also in 2007 on the way to Phillip and Rosalind Caryôs Cider Apple Rally going up Reigate Hill on the 
M25 a tyre blew turning the car and caravan over.  Luckily Peter and Sylvia climbed out unhurt. 

He visited New Zealand and South Africa with the Fellowship and still maintained contact with the Rotar-
ians he met. 

Peter became Vice- President in 2011 supporting President Don who was out of action for the first six 
months. Peterôs drive and humour always coming to the forefront. 

In 2013 Peter was crowned President at the Bath New Year Rally and continued to drive the Fellowship 
forward in his own inimitable way. 

Peter and Sylvia took over the Aldeburgh Rally in 2005 running to the present day with great success and 
although in hospital he wished that this yearôs Rally should go ahead.  

It was with great shock and sadness that his passing was on the second day of the rally. 

He will be sadly missed by us all. 

IPP Don Howard 
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Presidentôs Report 

ICFR is still coming to terms with the tragic news that our President Peter has 
passed away. Peter was unique. He made our Fellowship more fun and his wit and 
character will be sadly missed by us all. 

Many in the fellowship have expressed their shock and condolences to the Fellow-
ship for our loss and these thoughts are much appreciated, as is the support I, per-
sonally, have received in having to step up in these most tragic circumstances. It is 
only proper to place on the record the exceptional support I have received from 
many but particularly IPP Don Howard, Secretary Derrick Sanders and Membership 
Secretary Gwyn Weallans as the Fellowship deals with the implications of our loss. 

 

When I wrote my then VP report only a few weeks ago, the priorities were so different. It was mid March 
the rain had stopped at last!! There were times Christine and I thought that Noah had the right idea and that 
the next addition to the Motorhome would have to be floats and an outboard motor. Let's hope that it's all 
out of the way and the rain is going to leave us largely alone this Summer. The forecasters are promising a 
good Summer, they must get it right some time! I hope you have not been affected by the severity of the 
floods, but if you have, my best wishes for a speedy resolution of your problems. It was good to see on Fa-
cebook the excellent work being done by Rotarians in the South West with their relief centre. If you are on 
Facebook do look for our ICFR page and ask to join.  

As the rally season starts I hope that you have had a chance to book some rallies. The best part of ICFR is 
the fellowship that we share on rallies, hopefully over a glass of red wine sat in the sunshine with friends 
old or new; or maybe huddling in an awning with the wind whistling and the rain lashing ï nearly as good 
and by the second glass of wine just as convivial. Whatever you do enjoy the coming season and I hope to 
see many of you at a rally somewhere. 

At the turn of the year I passed on my responsibilities as Editor to John Hackney and he has already been in 
touch, which assures me that he has his finger firmly on the pulse of the things he needs to do. I have thor-
oughly enjoyed my three years as Editor of this magazine and I will certainly miss it. Can I once again wish 
John all the very best for his time as Editor.  

At last after our long soggy winter we are moving in to the rally season. I hope you will all enjoy your ral-
lying this year and thank you very much to all of the Rally Marshals and Assistants who are working so 
hard to produce rallies for us all to enjoy. 

It might be of interest to those of you with iPads for me to tell you that I have produced this report by dic-
tating through the PIRI system. This is a first for me. I have to say that while there were corrections needed 
there were not that many. It takes me back to the days when I used to have a secretary. The difference is of 
course she was better at interpreting what I meant rather than what I said and she also made an excellent 
cup of coffee.  

Gerard Turley, President 
 

Peter Skerratt 1941 -2014 

You can shed tears that he is gone or you can smile because he has lived.  

You can close your eyes and pray that heõll come back, or you can open your eyes and see all heõs 

left.  

Your heart can be empty because you canõt see him, or you can be full of the love you shared. 

You can turn your back on tomorrow and live yesterday, or you can be happy for tomorrow be-

cause of yesterday.  

You can remember him and only that heõs gone, or you can cherish his memory and let it live on. 

You can cry and close your mind, be empty and turn your back, or you can do  what heõd want: 
smile, open your eyes, love and go on.  

Anon  
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Secretaryôs Report 
 
The sudden loss of President Peter came as a great shock. He and Sylvia have joined with Sheila 
and I, Don & Paula Howard and John & Linda Wolfenden outside of ICFR when we spent five 
days every March at a hotel in Okehampton for the last nine years. Sadly Peter went into hospi-
tal immediately before we went this year. The óboysô played golf daily and the ógirlsô did craft 
work and we all had óHappy Hourô every evening. Our days were spent together and we enjoyed 
each others company tremendously with humour all the way through. As ever Peter was in-
volved in everything we did with his cheery and infectious laugh. We miss him terribly.  
 
Well this is my penultimate report as secretary for News & Views. By the time you read this the AGM 
will have passed and my successor be declared. There are always ups and downs for the Secretary but at 
present we are pretty much on an even keel with only a couple of areas of concern. 
 

Nominations for Officers for 2015 
Under the Constitution Rule 10 all Officers (except IPP) are required to be elected annual    ly, at the AGM. As the Hon 
Secretary I have received completed  nomination forms for these officers as follows and they were duly declared at Ban-
ham:- 
    
President Gerard Turley       Vice President Gwyn Weallans       Secretary Ted Walmsley       Treasurer Paul Quinlan               
Programme Secretary Terry Cooke      Membership Secretary Derek Rogers      Editor John Hackney                                 
International Liaison Bob Wright        Immediate Past President  Peter Skerratt) 
 
Executive Committee 2014 
Further to the report in the Winter 2013 News and Views, all the Officers, those nominated as Trustees and Executive 
Committee Members as listed for 2014 have taken office and are as published in the 2014 Directory. 
 
Executive Committee 2015  
I have received a nomination to serve as a member of the Executive Committee for 2015-17 for John Walgrove, District 
1210. 
The Executive Committee for 2015 will the elected officers and the following elected members:- 
Philip Cary, Brian Key, John Stone, Geoff Fewings, Richard Swainston, John Walgrove and  Co-opted  members David 
Shaw (IT Secretary)  &  a member for Equipment & Sales.   
 
Nominations for Officers & Executive Committee 2016 
Rule 13 requires nominations for Officers and Committee Members to be submitted by 31st October for entry in the win-
ter edition of News & Views for election at the following AGM for posts to be taken up the following 1st January. Only 
nominations to be a member of the Executive Committee are required for the AGM 2015 for vacancies from the 1st Janu-
ary 2016. The Nomination Forms are in the centre of this edition of óNews & Viewsô.  
 
ACCEO 
I am also pleased to confirm that the ICFR ACCEO Membership had been renewed for 2014.    
Personal membership is available. Please contact me for details and a membership form.   
 
Natural England (NE)   
Our Exemption Certificates for England, Scotland and Wales remain in force and I hold the Exemption Certificates is-
sued by Natural England, the Welsh Assembly and the Scottish Government.  Copies are also held by Programme Secre-
tary, Terry Cooke, for issue to Rally Marshals where appropriate.  
 
On Sites where our Exemption Certificate is necessary can I remind you that our certificates are for caravanning only. 
Only pup tents are allowed in support of the caravan.  
 
RI & RIBI 
The necessary obligatory submission of our Fellowshipôs information has been made to RI & RIBI within the expected 
time limits. 
 
District Reports and Matters 
Thank you again to District Secretaries for sending me copies of their District Minutes and also for keeping me up to date 
with committee changes. Where a District Committee feels that an issue ought to be considered by the Executive Com-
mittee please make this point clear and submit a separate report where appropriate.  
Where a District wishes to propose a change to the Constitution, this must be sent in writing, to the Honorary Secretary 
and be signed by ten (10) members and  must be received by mid-October for inclusion in the winter edition of News 
& Views and voting on at  the following AGM. 
 
Derrick Sanders  
Honorary Secretary   
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Treasurerôs Report 

The accounts for 2013 have been finalised and my 

thanks go to Mike Segon for   auditing them and cor-

recting any minor errors. 

INCOME 

As you will notice from the accounts, the subs are 

down due to the number of members resigning from 

ICFR owing to age or ill health, donations from single 

members has risen. 

Adverts in the News and Views 

are lower this year and we 

would appeal to members who 

know of any organisation that 

might wish to advertise, to 

please contact the Editor. 

The sale of name badges has 

fallen off drastically now we all 

have replaced ours, and  are 

now only sold to new members of ICFR. 

EXPENDITURE 

The summer and winter editions of News and Views 

contain a lot of interesting information about  Rallies 

and forth coming events. 

We spent a similar amount on them as in 2012. 

The cost of the Directories has gone down with a 

change of printers and less content in the Directory. 

The insurances remain about the same and we are fully 

covered for any eventuality. 

The rallies have been very successful throughout 2013, 

some suffering from a shortage of numbers. The AGM 

at Chester was well supported which helped to boost 

our funds, the Autumn Fellowship at Bream, also well 

supported, had a very small deficit. 

During the year the Secretary purchased permanent 

name plates for the committee memberôs top table, 

which have been included as assets.        

2013 Treasurer            David Cooper 

  

 

 

 

 

Income and expenditure Account for the year ended 31 December 2013                     
INCOME                     2013                2012        
               (Restated)                                                                                                         
Subscriptions       5,300   6,050                
Donations             486      320                
Adverts in News & Views            780   1,250                  
Sale of Merchandise                                (1735)        95                  
Sale of name badges                      105      191               
Transfer from Party Tent account                      -                      -                    
TOTALS                     4,936   7,906 

EXPENDITURE                   
News & Views                    2,408   2,448                
Directories                       499      716                
Printing and Stationery                      256      668                 
Postage Tel and Travel                   1,122   1,685                
Insurances                       937      933                
ACCEO  Subscriptions                      108        90                 

RIBI Conference                         -      277                 
Rallies                       (163)      163                
Website                          30                     30                
District Expenses                       242                   232              
Sundry Expenses                       135                      -                  
Depreciation                                    262      350                
TOTALS                                 5,836   7,592 

Operational Surplus (Deficit)                   (900)      314                 
Party Tent Replacement Fund                   (112)       294                            
Expenditure (Decapitalised)                    (986)    (692)              De-
posit a/c Interest           124                    124                    NET 
SURPLUS/(DEFICIT) FOR YEAR     (888)     (254) 

Balance Sheet as at 31 December 2013                                                                        

         2013               2012(Restated)          
TANGIBLE ASSETS     Ã Ã Ã Ã                   
Cost as at 1st January     8,916  8,916          
Additions during the year              -      -                      
      8,916  8,916  

Less: Depreciation at 1st January 2012 7,866  7,516                 
Provision for the year       262 8,128    350 7,866  
                      788  1,050 

CURRENT ASSETS                     
Debtors/Prepayments          108  1,158                 
District Imprest Accounts   1,050  1,050                 
Stock of Merchandise      359  2,260                  
Bank Current Account   3,391     670                  
Bank Deposit Account No.1             13,685             13,570                  
Bank Deposit Account (Party Tent)    401     974               
                            18,994              19,682                                 
Less Creditors payable within 1 year      10 18,984      72 19,610  
      19,772  20,660 

Represented by:                    
Accumulated Fund at 1st January 2013  20,660  20,914 
Surplus/(Deficit) for the Year      (888)     (254)  
      19,772  20,660 

President 2013 Peter Skerratt Hon Treasurer 2013 David Cooper 

Independent Examinerôs Report to Members of ICFR I have exam-
ined the books and vouchers of ICFR for the year to 31st December 2013, 
and I certify that these accounts are in accordance therewith. 

Hon Auditor Mike Segon 

 

Money may be the husk of many things but not the kernel. It brings you 
food, but not appetite; medicine, but not health; acquaintance, but not 
friends; servants, but not loyalty; days of joy, but not peace or happi-
ness. ~Henrik Ibsen  
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IT Secretaryôs Report  
In this fast moving world of 1ôs and 0ôs, megabits dashing about all over the mad world that is the interweb. 
Itôs good to know that your web master has managed to make virtually no changes to the way we do things in 
ICFR. Some say that change is a good thing but only if you can put in in your pocket and spend it. Let me give 
you an example, at the beginning of the year I post a list of rallies on the Booking page and wait for the Book-
ing forms to come flooding in, if our web site was Dorset it would be a dust bowl, no change there then. When 
I do get some input from Rally Marshalls I fill in the columns with all the details and the number of vacancies, 
then wait for another flood of updates from booking officers. I need them to let me know how few places there 
are left on their Rally but in my mailbox all I get is ñSad Newsò, no change there then. Just for interest I have 
included a picture this time, the graph shows how many times pages have been visited on our web site. 

 

  
 

The most visited page is the booking page, (no change there then) and the only significant change is that this 
year there was no huge spike in visits in the second week of the year. This is the time when you have all re-
covered from the Christmas and New Year festivities, and realise that the rally you really want to go to, has 
only got 20 places and you must have one of them. Donôt want to be on the dreaded Waiting List. So the way I 
see it is, that there are fewer rallies, with fewer places but they arenôt all full. So that means there must be few-
er of us wanting to go on rallies. No change there then but still sad news. Please keep me updated on your rally 
status you can do it via the contact page on the web site. 
David Shaw Webmaster. (I like that better than IT Secretary) 

 

International Liason Officerôs Report 

John Lomax passed the recent history box to me at the Brean Autumn Fellowship Rally and I started in January full of 

enthusiasm for my new role. E mails were sent to France, The Netherlands and New Zealand and in reply I have had no 

further communication, except for good wishes and 1 offer of Honorary Membership of the RVF North America Face-

book Group. 

 This group of active Rotarians travel a lot and meet up just as we all do in the UK. Debbie Conover has offered any of 

our members an invitation to any of their Rallies together with an offer of temporary parking in their drive. I am now a 

member of their Facebook Group and receive their constant communications so if anyone is contemplating crossing the 

water please let me know.  

Australia and New Zealand are favourite venues for we Brits and I have good contacts in both countries and am sure 

they would make us welcome. Should you have any queries please get in touch. 

In the History of Rotary International Caravanning Fellowship (RICF) it is stated that ñNothing could deter many mem-

bers from either organizing or participating in exploring the continent and further afield. Rallies were held in France, 

Denmark, Germany, Austria, Italy, Greece, Morocco, South Africa, New Zealand, Canada and the USA ñ. Bearing in 

mind most members were still working then, why donôt we do a bit more continental travelling?  I will happily liaise 

with another country to try and get a joint rally. Any suggestions? 

Bob Wright International Liaison Officer 
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From the Archivist 

I concluded my last report with Peter Jeffries taking over as editor from John Waddington. Peter has written 

to me with his reminiscences as editor and Part 1 is repeated here.  

How the ñICFR Fellowship Newsò was produced in the 1980ôs 

ñThe path to hell is paved with good intentionsò ï or so they say. Itôs certainly true in my case. When; sever-
al issues of ñNews & Viewsò ago; I read about my editorship of the ICFR magazine I fully intended to write 
and add a few bits and bobs. However, time passed and other things intervened. 
Now, here we are ï in the current edition ï and yet another mention of the various editors who have been 
privileged to do their best to make our mag. both informative and interesting to read. So here, at long last; is 
my unsolicited contribution to the archive of ICFR editorship. 
The editor previous to myself was a very busy man who still managed to do a great job in dealing with the 
ever increasing volume of material submitted for inclusion. He passed all of them on to a printer who was a 
fellow Rotarian in his club. 
In those days, minutes of the national ICFR committee also got included. This occasionally caused embar-
rassment to committee members who had not thought that their supposedly confidential comments would be 
printed in the mag. ï for all to read! Well, every organisation suffers growing pains and ICFR was no excep-
tion.  
Consequently, when it came time to appoint a new editor no one rushed to fill the post. My wife, Jane, al-
ways maintained that I landed jobs because I never learnt to say ñNo!ò fast enough. Be that as it may, I sud-
denly found myself the incoming editor of our magazine. So, what was I to do? I neednôt have worried! 
From ñDay Oneò I received all sorts of helpful suggestions and support from so many of our members. 
But Iôm getting ahead of myself! My first task was to write my first edition of the ICFR Bulletin. This I did 
ï longhand!! I then took my handwritten pages to three different printers to obtain some competitive quota-
tions. 
To a man, they all turned pale! ñWe cannotò they said ñgive you a price until we get the whole magazine 
typed!ò I just didnôt have the authority to agree to that. Obviously, I would have to type it myself. The only 
trouble was I couldnôt type! Not only that, I didnôt have a typewriter! Back I went to the ICFR committee 
and requested that they provide a typewriter for the editor. Now it was their turn to turn pale! 
Fortunately for me, a fellow ICFR member offered to sell our organisation a letter writing machine (an early 
form of computer) at a discount. That persuaded our committee to agree to the purchase! The only drawback 
was that the machine on offer was in Southampton ï and I was in Cheshire. By the time that I had driven to 
Southampton to collect it, my petrol expenses more than cancelled out the discount on offer! 
Now I sat at the keyboard, pressing one key at a time ï occasionally sometimes even hitting the right one! 
However, little by little a typed copy of my first edition of our magazine emerged. 
It was an edition which I was asked to include several innovations. 
First up there was to be a column in every issue with details of membersô birthdays, anniversaries and other 
important events. This often became an MI5 operation as ICFR members ferreted out eventful dates in their 
caravanning friendsô lives. 
Secondly, we established columns in every issue for the various ICFR officers ï Chairman, Overseas Corre-
spondent, Treasurer; forthcoming rallies, reports on previous rallies etc. etc. In addition we started a column 
for membersô letters.  
After I had surreptitiously written only one or two contentious letters myself, members epistles started to fly 
in. Now, the problem became finding space for them all! 
Thirdly, I was asked to include articles that were of general interest to caravanners ï not just about ICFR. 
Hence articles about Gordon Stables ñWandererò; Times Correspondent Russell reporting the Crimean War 
from his caravan; Montyôs campaign caravan; Romany talking to Childrenôs Hour listeners from his van; - 
and so on. I often wondered if anybody ever read them! No comment ever reached my ears. (Cont. Page 14) 
 

 

My apologies. I suggested in the Winter News and 
Views that Edna Swainston was bowling. This appar-

ently is incorrect. I have been advised by Brian Gray 
that although Edna won the 1988 French Boules 
Championship, the lady bowling is Rosemary Gray of 

Brighouse and the lady seated on the left is Joyce 
Shippin also of Brighouse. Both of them still look as 
youthful as they did then, says Brian. 
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Immediate Past Presidentôs Report  

I would like to dedicate this report to our late President and my friend Peter. 

Initially meeting up on a number of Rallies not only in my own district but his 
as well. We both took our Grandchildren to the Family Rally and of course 
Thursford where he twisted our arms to join in the entertainment. By this time 
Sylvia and Paula had becoming firm friends, all of us going away to Oak-
hampton with friends to play golf and the girls to do crafts for the last seven 
years or so. 

As he already had an assistant rally marshal at Aldeburgh Paula and I became 
ñhis staffò with the London humour that went with it. Some of which spilled 
over to when we were elsewhere, especially when he was Editor and my VP 
and we were both on the top table at the AGMôs and AF. 

When I visited him in hospital Peter was convinced he would be at Banham 
so I told him I would willingly push him around in a chair. Unfortunately not to be. 

Both Paula and I will deeply miss him but are better for knowing Peter. 

Don Howard IPP 

 

Programme Secretaryôs Report 

This is my first report as Rally Secretary and I should like to record thanks to Tim Hadrill for this yearôs 
Rally programme and also the previous 3 years. 
 
At the time I write this we have 33 Rallies in the 2014 programme, only six have waiting lists, so there 
are plenty of opportunities for us to Rally. 
 
Prior to the Autumn Fellowship meeting the Rally committee meets and has to approve the Rally pro-
gramme for the next year, this is a condition of our Natural England exemption certificate. 
 
At the Autumn Fellowship last year only about 60% of the Rallies had been notified to Tim Hadrill. The  
other Rallies were notified after the Fellowship Rally consequently the Rally Committee having to agree  
Rallies by a series of  E mail's.  
  
I really would appreciate it if you could let me have your proposed rallies well before the Autumn Fellow 
ship rally so that we can announce a full and balanced  programme for the next year and the full pro- 
gramme can appear in Winter News & Views. 
  
If you do have an idea for a Rally but not sure how to go about it please talk to your District Chairman 
who no doubt will be able to suggest someone in your District who could perhaps help. 
 
Rallies do not need a commercial site, all you need for a Rally is a Field with Water and a disposal point  
often a local Sports or Rugby club can offer such facilities and perhaps a club room that can be used  for 
Social events, most Districts also have a party tent for Social events. 
 
Can I ask that Booking Officers acknowledge bookings, a note by Email is adequate. 
 
Finally thank you to all Rally Marshals for your hard work, you are the heart of ICFR without your Rallies 
we have nothing ! 
 
Terry Cooke, Programme Secretary 

Book for Bridport Now 

AF 2014  
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Electronic news and views 

 
The electronic version of News and Views is now well established and many have been kind enough to say that 

they enjoy reading News and Views in this version. This is particularly true of our overseas readers who find it 

so much more convenient to receive it promptly in this format. Many members in the UK who actively caravan 

find it more convenient to continue to receive a paper copy and this is good and shows that people appreciate 

and enjoy the paper format as well. In the event, slightly over half of our members have requested a paper 

copy, this still means that we have saved the postage on the other copies. Just so you are aware all members are 

contacted in December but those who have not asked for a paper copy of News and Views only receive the Di-

rectory. In the Summer (i.e. this mailing) only those who have asked for a paper copy are on the mailing list. It 

is still open for anyone reading this in its electronic format who now wishes they had asked for a paper copy to 

let me know. I think I will still be controlling this for some time.  

 

Gerard Turley, IP Editor 

 Membership Secretaryôs Report  

Well from the membership secretaryôs desk there is never a lot to say. Unfortunately this period I have to say 

numbers are declining, there were 25 members/couples who decided not to renew their membership in January 

and of course there is the natural loss. When balanced against the three new members that have joined this year 

it is significant. I would urge all Districts to get out to their District Conferences or write articles for their Dis-

trict Magazines and show the ICFR Banner. I am sure there are a lot of Rotarians out there missing the benefits 

of the Caravan Fellowship, so letôs spread the word. 

The other point I have to raise is e-mail addresses. If you are on e-mail and do not get the monthly updates that I 

send, then either I do not have your e-mail address, or I have the wrong one. With so much movement in the e-

mail providers market a lot of people change, but when you do change please let me know, then you will get the 

updates and messages I send out and I will be able to hand over a perfect distribution list to my successor. 

Gwyn Weallans, Membership Secretary 

Youõll Be Welcome at the 2014 Autumn Fellowship 

Bridport from Thursday 18 September to Tuesday 23 September  

As you would expect, Peter Jennings and his team are ready to welcome us to Bridport for 

AF2014. A provisional programme full of fun and fellowship is planned, with a hot meal on 

the Thursday evening with a talk from a member of the Bridport Heritage Trust, entertain-

ment on Friday evening and that traditional ICFR mixer, hospitality, on Saturday evening. 

The uplifting Sunday service with the Salvation Army will be followed in the evening with a 

carvery and more entertainment. All too soon we will arrive at the Monday farewell dinner 

which will again feature entertainment. There will be a golf competition, and a coastal walk. 

Also organised is another visit to Palmers Brewery ,which was such a success in 2011 or, for 

foodies, a visit to Ashley Chase cheese factory where one will be able to taste and buy the fa-

mous Dorset Blue Vinny cheese. Freshwater Beach is a great site, as you will remember from 

2011 and we are again in the very capable hands of Mike Smith, the manager. We might 

even get the exceptional weather we had last time ñsee you there.  



11 

 

 

 

Thursford Christmas Spectacular 
Thu 27th Nov to Tues 2nd Dec 2013 

Sunshine had been squeaking through the wooded 
dell which was to be our home for six days at The 
Brick Kilns Caravan Site, Little Barney, Faken-
ham.  As the failing warmth of the day turned into a 
more traditional November night 28 units met new 
and old friends with welcoming mulled wine and sea-
sonal nibbles on our first evening get together. 
It was not long before twinkling ICFR Christmas 
lights adorned the caravans to brighten up the night 
air with colourful cheer. Our very own light show 
could easily be compared with the Spectacular to 
come! 
Next morning a country ramble was organised by 
Mike Segon from the campsite, taking in a very en-
joyable 3 hours. The expedition was helped again 
with the breaking through of winter sunshine.  Re-
ports back summed it up with reports of everyone 
enjoying a look around the beautiful locality and be-
ing able to stretch the legs after yesterday's journey. 
After a pre-show sumptuous buffet, Mike pulled out 
the stops (not the ones in the Wurlitzer Organ I has-
ten to add) and took us all to the Thursford Christmas 
Spectacular. This is a performance which has to be 
seen to be fully appreciated. I am simply amazed at 
the variety and top quality of the whole production - 
the colours, the dancing, and vibrant live music ex-
plodes from the massive stage, and it rightly claims 
to be one of their best shows outside of the West End. 
Saturday night hospitality on site was splendid as 
usual, and another ICFR catered night was expertly 
provided by the ladies with us all meeting up and 
newcomers blending seamlessly with the regulars. 
This evening's entertainment was our "Barney Spec-
tacular", being a variety show with a difference as it 
had a cast of our very own. Song and dance, poetry, 
situation comedy, humour, monologues and much 
more proved how an improvised act can bring the 
house down just as surely as the professionals we had 
seen the previous night - "Follow That!" - we did. 
On Sunday, with his obvious sense of fair play and 
consternation a horse racing evening got us all moti-
vated, with the films and funny money provided by 
Don who all but broke the bank and our will to live 
as a punter. One of my horses didn't get out of the 
stable, so you can imagine top frustration. 
A splendid dinner was served by the restaurant for 
the last night, and festive fayre enjoyed by us all. 
There was no entertainment on this night, but the 
Fancy dress theme of "Ladies and Tramps" was en-
thusiastically joined in by most, as the photos con-
firm. The ladies were in their element. The gentlemen 
were in their day clothes. 
Thanks to all of you ladies who tirelessly worked to 
ensure all our needs were met. The food and refresh-
ment was superb. 
Thank you Mike and Barbara, to Peter Skerratt for 
his excellent leadership and good humour, (kept in 
check by Sylvia), and all those I am unable, due to 

space, to mention individually, and to the site owners 
who made us most welcome. 
Malcolm Leonard 
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More pictures from Thursford 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

New Year Rally Tallington Lakes 
Mon 29th Dec 2013 to Sat 4th Jan 2014 

 
    The description on the rally programme ñvery provi                
sional programmeò sums up the rally perfectly. When 
we arrived Barbaraôs awning had already blown down 

and coffee was moved to the Warrackôs awning.      
Welcome briefing in the club house made us realise 
that this rally was going to be a moveable feast and the 
programme would be adjusted each day, very hard 
work for Barbara and Kevin.                                     
Supper was great and the beer was cheap (very cheap). 
New yearôs eve safari supper was extraordinarily flaw-
less considering the juggling Mike Segon had to do 
with reduced numbers, a well fed group assembled in 
the club house and Bruce Liddle piped in the new year 
in great style much to the amusement of the locals. 
 
New Yearôs Day and off to the Panto in Stamford, a 
very amusing am dram production of Aladdin. Thurs-
day BBQ cancelled and after searching far and wide for 
a suitable venue The Roberts/ Warrack team discov-
ered a fine pub just 400 yards from the site who would 
fit us in for supper at a well negotiated discount, a good 
time was had by all. Friday off to Stamford and a very 
nice Garden House Hotel to join Rotarians at the 1080 
district lunch. Then final evening of games and food 
and fun in the club house. Despite the weather and the 
reorganising this was a very enjoyable rally well done 
team.  
David Shaw 

            

 Bruce Liddle Piping in the New Year 

           A little relaxation 
  

 

 

    



13 

 

 


































